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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Benjamin Servin (562)263-6175 

 cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com 

Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 jarodriq@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 

 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#116 (206)954-3570 
 Dan0043@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Betty Chavez – Jim Chavez’s Wife 

Carol Weirden – Kevin Alcano’s Friend 
 

 

Scott Schuster (covid-19 & pneumonia)     George Welsch (covid-19)         Jim Chavez              

   Pete Morales PGK (home after a month in the hospital with covid-19) 

Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica – (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 
 

 

Vanessa MrDonald (cancer) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Daughter 

Rudy Medina (heart problems) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Uncle 

Flora Rodgers & Anna Castenda (health problems) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Sisters 

Kathy Foltz (cancer) – Mike Mercer’s Sister-in-Law 

Carlos Ortiz – Frank Faecke’s Friend from Cursillo 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Jenny Hayden (chemotherapy for cancer) 

Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Anu Tasildar (breast cancer surgery & chemotherapy) – Bill & Neomi Serb’s Friend 

Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, Shelly Marks (breast cancer) –  

Family & Friends of John Oliver       Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife   

Theresa – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Toni Cholewinski 

Carol (recovering from surgery) – Bob Marsh’s Wife     Michael Magyar 
 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 

    Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

Brother Knights: 

 

 "But God proves his love for us in that while we were still sinners Christ died for us" - 

Romans 5:8 

 In the month of April, we transition from a time of sacrifice in Lent to a time of rejoicing at 

Easter for the Resurrection of our Lord.  I hope this Lenten season has touched your soul to allow 

you to draw closer to Christ and your fellow men.  During Easter time we celebrate our wonderful 

salvation bought through the blood of Jesus.  Let us continue to leave no neighbor behind as we 

gradually emerge from the shadow of COVID 19 into the light of a healthier world.  Hopefully the 

good things we learned during this pandemic will continue to show in our lives. 

 I'd like to thank all the brother Knights who served faithfully in March to help our parish and 

community.  Kudos to everyone who worked at the many Fish Fry’s each Friday.  Because of your 

can do attitude and teamwork, this project was successful beyond any of our expectations and gave a 

great demonstration of the Knights not only to the parish, but to the community as well.  It was great 

to be together in person to make this a fun, successful venture.  Also, I'd like to thank all the Knights 

and their family members who helped out for our bimonthly food distributions at HOPE.  Because of 

the success of the HOPE drive-through food distribution, we got approval to have our drive through 

Fish Fry’s.  Finally, I'd like to thank all of the Knights and their families who participated in our 

Faith events for the month:  the weekly Zoom Rosary and the wonderful Consecration to St Joseph.  

The consecration was wonderfully executed by Kevin Alcaino and I believe was a highlight for the 

church and the Knights Columbian Year.   

 However, there is no rest for the righteous and we will continue to host beneficial programs 

in the next two months.  In April and May we will be hosting the International Wheelchair Mission 

campaign, the campaign for Special Needs, Mother's Day flower sales for the LaHabra Life Clinic 

and possibly a clothing drive as well.  In addition, we will plan other events such as the Consecration 

to the Holy Family, Into the Breach videos and other events from our Faith in Action program.  My 

final thought is a call for help.  Please invite at least one friend, acquaintance or parishioner to join 

the Knights!  Our community needs us more than ever and many hands make for light work. 

God bless you and your families! 

Vivat Jesus, 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

March Meeting 

                        $90.00 

Robert Moya 

 

 April Meeting = $100.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 
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To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 
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Finding Joy in Sadness 
 

 In John 16 Jesus begins the evening by washing the disciple’s feet and then teaching them 

and trying to prepare them for the days ahead. He would soon be going to Gethsemane and then the 

Cross where He would die for our sins. He told His followers that they would be going through a 

time of great pain and sorrow, He compared it to a women giving childbirth. Just like the pain the 

women was experiencing would turn to joy when the child arrived, their day of pain and sorrow 

would also end. In John 15:11 Jesus tells them “these thing I have spoken to you so that my joy may 

be in you and so your joy may be made full.” He knew He was going to the cross and He wanted to 

prepare them for what was about to happen. John 17:13 “so that they may have joy made full in 

themselves. John 17:33 I have told you these things, so that in me you may have peace. In the world 

you will have trouble. But take heart! I have overcome the world. John 16:22 Jesus said I will see 

you again and your heart will rejoice, and your joy no one will take away.” 

 

 As he was crucified in John 17:1 these words Jesus spoke “He lifted up His eyes to heaven, 

and said “Father the hour has come; glorify thy Son, that thy Son also may glorify thee” 

 

 Who can find peace and hope and Joy in dying? Only those who are joined by faith to our 

God and who know that they have eternal life. What Joy to see Christ face to face. 
NSS 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

                           

 

 

 

Brother Knights 
 

 We are still in the Corid-19 Pandemic.  Hope all are staying safe.   Mass dispensation is still 

in effect but restrictions have loosened and many masses are in the church at 250 people. Evening 

mass is still at the flagpole. Hope you can make it. The Church is open for prayer and weekday 

masses and Saturday morning mass also.  

 

 April 2nd Good Friday/ H.O.P.E. Food Bagging 7:30 am 

 April 3rd Holy Saturday/H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:00 am 

 April 4th Easter Sunday 

 April 15th Officers Meeting Zoom 

 April 16th H.O.P.E.  Food Bagging 7:30 am 

 April 17th H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:00 am 

 April 21st Virtual Member Meeting 

  
  

Vivat Jesus  

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

Brian Cota 

Rolly Arenz PGK     David Golini     Wasono Wen     Louis Bloch     Rick Tkach GK     Bob Marsh     

Bobby Velasquez PGK     Anthony Bucag     Kevin Alcano     Mike Mercer     George Del Hierro     

Kevin Connell     Cesar Moreno     Horacio Castro     Frank Faecke     Jeff Giacomi     Brian Cota     

Alfonso Game     Jim Bowler     Bill Serb PGK     Mark McEniry     Benjamin Servin 
  

 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy and slowly getting back to some form of normalcy. 

Special thanks to all brother Knights who worked our drive-thru Fish Fries, which turned out to be 

very successful. 

 

 Our Good of the Order drawing name drawn was Robert Moya, who unfortunately was not 

present to claim the $90.00 prize.  Winner must be in attendance.  Next month’s drawing will be for 

$100. Robert is one of our Bulletin advertisers, so check out his business card 

 

 Anybody want a Knight’s jacket or shirts?  Please check out info on back of our bulletin 

for   ALBA Professional Embroidery. It is the place to get them. Call Luci Alba or drop by her store 

in Huntington Beach, right off Gothard St & Edinger Ave. 

 

 At this writing, 91 Brothers are now over 90 days delinquent in paying 2021 Council 

dues.  Please get them paid ASAP.  If you are having financial difficulties currently, please contact 

me as we now have a fund to assist Brothers in need.  My phone number is in the front of this 

bulletin, or you can email me with your information. We are now accepting CREDIT CARDS for 

DUES payment, in the amount of $44.65, which includes the Council’s credit card fees. Please call 

Financial Secretary to make Dues payment using the credit card option. 

 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

it usually includes pictures from our recent Council events. 

  

 I hope to see all of you at our next Members Meeting on April 21st online. We will have 

another great speaker (rumor has it that it will be Nurse Jennifer) beginning at 6:30 on ZOOM. 

Don’t be late! 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 
 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  

  

 

 

2nd “GOOD FRIDAY” 

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

4th “EASTER SUNDAY” 

8th OFFICER MEETING [virtual] 7:00 PM 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 7:30 PM 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

21st MEMBERSHIP MEETING [virtual] 7:00 PM 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30 PM 

 

6th “NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER” 

7th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

8th “V-E DAY” 

8th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

9th “MOTHER’S DAY” 

9th MOTHER’S DAY FLOWER SALES After Masses 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 7:30 PM 

13th OFFICER MEETING [virtual] 7:00 PM 

19th MEMBERSHIP MEETING [virtual] 7:00 PM 

20th-22nd KC STATE CONVENTION [in Visalia] 

21st H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

22nd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

27th CHAPTER MEETING [virtual] 7:30 PM 

31st ‘MEMORIAL DAY’ 



 

 

 

 

 

                                                                         
 
 
 
 
 
 
In addition to tributes to knights of our council who have gone to their heavenly reward, I offer the 
following tribute submitted by Sister Kathleen to one of our former members, Lloyd Ferry, who 
moved away from our area: 
 

TRIBUTE TO LLOYD FERRY 
 

 He was a resident of Cypress for a few years. Now he is back in his home state of IOWA. 

His cousins there welcomed him back with open arms, and he is settling down nicely. They have 

been so wonderful to Lloyd and are helping him adjust and care for himself.  

 

 Lloyd is a devout Catholic who nurtures his faith daily through daily Mass, Rosary, some 

private devotions such as: Padre Pio prayers, daily novena prayer to Venerable Nano Nagle---

Foundress of the Presentation Sisters.  

 

 Lloyd is always open to learning new things and enjoys a good argument! 

 

 His sense of humor is palpable, which explains his wide circle of friends and connections. 

While living in Cypress, he had a very active social life! The Knights of Columbus, of whom he was 

a member, were very dear to him. He also used to go to talks and other activities in the Senior 

Center. He even joined friends at the Concerts on the Green and knew every band! One of Lloyd's 

most attractive qualities is his love for, and compassion for the poor! He is incapable of passing by or 

ignoring a person in need. He said he learned that from his parents and family. 

 

 Lloyd is humble and hates drawing attention to himself. He's the sort of guy you'd like as a 

next door neighbor! May the Lord protect and shower His blessings upon Lloyd Ferry----- 

 

May God grant you a happy and blessed Easter, 
 
 
 
Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Dear Knights, 

 

 Janet and I are grateful for your help. We thank you from the bottom of our hearts. 

 

 Many of you know that I am now in a wheelchair but don't know why I was in need of a 

power wheelchair. The first wheelchair that was ordered for me was not fitted properly. This 

improper fit made it difficult to transfer into a vehicle. My left rotator cuff was torn and right 

shoulder labrum was torn during one transfer into Janet's vehicle. This caused excruciating pain 

when trying to [was] power [is] propel (manually) my wheelchair anywhere. We tried a power 

assisting device and it did not relieve any pain as it required a lot of manual propulsion. The only 

option, and my physicians concurred, is for me to obtain [was] a [is] an electric power wheelchair. 

 

 After obtaining the wheelchair you so graciously donated, I felt pain relief within two days! 

Janet asks me how I am doing multiple times a day so it is nice to share with her that I am getting 

pain relief. Additionally, this is a really big deal because I need to have a procedure done prior to my 

shoulder surgeries which extends the amount of time I will be in pain. Currently, that procedure is 

scheduled for April 9. 

 

 It is difficult to describe how much relief the power chair has brought me. My upper body, 

including shoulders, has been at a pain level of seven (7) out of 10. The pain in my shoulders are 

now at a level six (6) without the piercing and stabbing pain. This wheelchair has brought me enough 

relief so I can sleep at night, something I have not done well in a long time. 

 

 Thank you again, from the bottom of our hearts, for the donation of the wheelchair. Just 

recently, our insurance agreed to pay for a power wheelchair. Janet and I would like to donate the 

wheelchair to another person in need in the name of St. Irenaeus, the Knights, and all of the other 

Ministries and individuals that wanted to support this effort. These wheelchairs are difficult to obtain 

and we have been blessed to be able to use the one you donated to us for many months. 

 

 You are in our thought's and we are praying your burdens are light, 

 

Mario and Janet Bica                
 

 



 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 

 

             Experiences while attending conferences on organ donation. 

 

 Dr. Ely explains that the topic of euthanasia by organ donation was regularly being discussed 

at organ donation conferences. Ely, who opposes euthanasia, stated: 

 

 At each meeting, the conversation unexpectedly shifted to an emerging question of “death by 

donation” — in other words, ending  people’s lives with their informed consent by taking them to the 

operating room and, under general anesthesia, opening their chest and abdomen surgically while they 

are still alive to remove vital organs for transplantation into other people. 

 

 The big deal here is that death by donation would bypass the long-honored dead donor rule, 

which forbids removal of vital organs until the donor is declared dead. Death by donation would, at 

present, be considered homicide to end a life by taking organs. 

 

 Sharon Kirkey published an article in the National Post concerning the debate that has grown 

concerning euthanasia by organ donation. Kirkey explains: 

 

 Under this scenario Sharon Kirkey agrees that people granted an assisted death would, with 

their full knowledge and consent, be transported to an operating room, put to sleep under general 

anaesthesia and their organs removed, including the heart and lungs. Death would follow removal of 

the beating heart. Under so-called “euthanasia by organ donation,” the act of organ donation itself — 

not a lethal injection or a doctor-prescribed, life-ending dose of barbiturates — would be the mode of 

death. 

 

 According to Kirkey organ donation after euthanasia has already occurred in Canada, since 

euthanasia was legalized. Kirkey points out that the dead donor rule prevents euthanasia by organ 

donation. 

 

 An article published in the New England Journal of Medicine (NEJM) argues that 

eliminating the dead donor rule provides “benefits” by providing healthier organs for donation. Ian 

Ball, the lead author of the article explains the scenario: 

 

 The dead donor rule isn’t a law, but more an “ethical convention,” said Ball. It’s being 

questioned more, especially in the advent of assisted dying. “Prior to MAID it was absolutely 

unacceptable for physicians to intentionally and directly cause the death of a patient,” he said. 

“The extreme perspective — and I’m not taking this, I’m not advocating for this and it’s certainly 

against current MAID legislation, but some people do — is that, in the case of MAID, why wouldn’t 

you go to the operating room, get a general anesthetic and why couldn’t they retrieve your beating 

heart? Because that would provide your heart in the best possible condition to a recipient.” 

https://optn.transplant.hrsa.gov/governance/public-comment/ethical-considerations-of-imminent-death-donation/
https://www.jstor.org/stable/3527865
https://nationalpost.com/news/canada/euthanasia-by-organ-donation-should-we-allow-doctors-to-retrieve-peoples-organs-while-theyre-still-alive
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/30184447
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Viet Quoc Tran 4/5 Joe Warner 4/11 Brian Anselmo 4/12 

Nelson Brindle 4/12 Victor Carrillo 4/13 John Mooney 4/15 

Andrew Moreno 4/18 Marcelius Tagao 4/19 Kelechi Ukoha 4/19 

Rev Juvy Crisostomo 4/26 Mario Villegas 4/29 Rev Ian Bustonera 4/30 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 

 



 

 
  

                                            
 

                                            
Program Director Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Ken Peterson PGK – kandkpete@att.net 815-3794  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   March for Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Ultrasound Open 

   Pennies from Heaven Ken Peterson PGK- kandkpete@att.net 815-3794  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Rolly Areaz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Ken Peterson PGK – kandkpete@att.net 815-3794 

 Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


